Salinity (Hugh MacLean, IOS)
Overview 
Salinity samples were drawn into 200 mL glass salinity bottles after 3 rinses, from the Niskin bottles. The samples were then tightly capped and some were analyzed on board ship and some were transported back to IOS for analysis. Shipboard Samples were analyzed on a Guildline Autosal (model 8400b; Serial number 69086).  Data are reported in practical salinity units (psu) [Lewis and Perkin, 1978].  The salinometer was standardized against Standard Sea Water of salinity IAPSO standard seawater (batch P147).  Many duplicate samples were taken. In addition, 24 samples taken at one depth from individual bottles will be analyzed later as a cross check.

A new model 8400B AutoSal with data logger was purchased in March 2007 for use on CCGS Louis S. St Laurent cruises. The new Autosal is a tremendous advance over the 20 year old 8400A. In addition, due to temperature control issues in 2006 for both oxygen and salinity analysis, a new work space was created on the boat deck. A 16’ steel shipping container was prepared with temperature control to maintain a stable lab environment for analysis. Together these two improvements to the program have resulted in extremely stable measurements with very little drift day to day for up to a week.
Method


Standard Reference?

At Sea (Mike Dempsey):

Samples were analyzed on the Autosal Model 8400B (SN: 69086). Procedure followed methods as outlined in standard IOS protocol. Water samples were collected from Niskin Bottles immediately following a rosette cast. Salinity bottles and caps were rinsed 3 times before filling. Samples were then transferred to the temperature controlled room for analysis on the Autosal within one week. Room temperature was maintained at 20 +/- 1.5 C. Bottles were inverted and mixed prior to analysis. Standard seawaters were measured approximately once per week to calibrate the Autosal and account for instrumental drift. Differences in the standby number (indicating stability) were very small over this period. Another change from last year was the addition of a Salinometer Data Logger (SDL) which includes a GPIB to RS232 interface and software. The SDL semi automates the reading and logging of data and provides data output in Excel spreadsheet or text format.
Problems seen on 2007-20
Mike Dempsey












During a calibration on 8 August, the standardization was seen to change and a new value dialed in. As a result, the standby number changed from 6040 to 6050. The standard was read several times and appeared to be correct despite the relatively large change in standby number. A few cases of samples were run using this value. The next day, another standard was run and the standardization value again required a change. After dialing in a new standardization value, the standby number returned to 6040. In other standardizations, the standby number was always been 6040+/-1. It would appear that the samples run on 8 August may require some re-calculation due to the bad calibration. Probable cause of the anomaly is likely that the standards stored in a drawer in the lab had a temperature of 18 C and may not have warmed to the bath temperature appropriately.
